
Out of respect for God’s House and in courtesy to others, please silence all cell phones and pagers. 

ORDER OF WORSHIP SERVICE 
    SUNDAY  -  SEPTEMBER 20,  2015  

”Because of the LORD’s great love we are not consumed, for his compassions never 
fail.

 
They are   new every morning;  great is your faithfulness.” 

                                                    Lamentations 3:22-23   ~     NIV 

 
TODAY'S SERMON    
Today’s sermon given by Associate Pastor Dolphus Williamson is entitled, “Fruits of 
the Spirit: Faithfulness.”  
 
NEXT SUNDAY’S SERMON   
Next Sunday’s sermon given by Pastor Willard High is entitled, “Fruits of the Spirit: 
Meekness.”  The key scripture is James 3:6-16.                                                                                                                                                                                                     
 
 
FUTURE ACTIVITIES AND EVENTS - MARK YOUR CALENDARS                                                                                                                                                                       

 Church Board Meeting – Sunday, September 27
th
 at 12:45pm – Antioch  

 Christian Education Teachers Meeting –  September 27th immediately  
  after services.  

 Holy Communion - Next Sunday during Church Life 
 

 
MEN’S MINISTRY 
There will be a Men's Ministry at 12:30 in the Antioch room.         ~  Walter Burtin  
 

YOUTH CHRISTIAN EDUCATION CLASSES TODAY!! 

Shepherd's 2015-16 Christian Education Classes start today! We are excited to 

have all of our young people & all of their excitement - back in classes. Class time 

begins immediately after 'special music' today.  Please quickly & quietly exit the 

Sanctuary - along with your teachers.     ~   Christian Education Teachers 

WHERE ARE PASTOR AND MRS HIGH?   
Pastor High and wife Brenda are attending the retirement celebration for Pastor 
Harry & Ruth Kall of Good Shepherd Church of God in Cicero. God willing they will 
be back with you next Sunday.    
 

Wedding Anniversaries  
 

John & Lorraine Dwelle  -  60 years  -  September 25th 

 
 
 

Musical Prelude Don Gibson   

Worship Leaders Shared Leadership 

Opening Prayer Carol Reed 

Songs of Praise  (standing)  How Great is our God! 

  If Not for Your Grace 

Announcements Andrea Smith 

Intercessory Prayer Associate Pastor Eugene Dumas              

Church Life One Member’s Testimony  

Special Music      Shepherd’s Adult Choir 

 Jesus Christ is the Way 

Scripture Lamentations 3:21-23 

Scripture Reader Tegan Bolden 

Message “Fruits of the Spirit: Faithfulness”  

Sermon Speaker Associate Pastor Dolphus Williamson  

Read in Unison Shepherd’s Mission Statement    

The Giving of Our Offering Offertory Team 

Offertory Prayer  

Songs of Praise  (standing)  You Are God Alone 

Benediction   



 

YOUR CHURCH ELDERS ARE HERE TO SERVE YOU… 

 Willard High, Pastor 
 P.O. Box 306, Matteson, IL  60443 
 (708) 748-3074         willard.high@gci.org 

Rick Shallenberger, District Pastoral Leader 
(513) 202-1299 

South Suburbs & NW Indiana 
 
Pastor Willard High 
(708) 566-5722    Church Office 
(708) 748-3074     Home Office 
 

Associate Pastor Eugene Dumas 
(708) 922-1410 

 Chicago 
 
 Associate Pastor Jesse Bellamy 
 (773) 873-5554 
 Associate Pastor Dolphus Williamson 
 (773) 995-1217 
 Associate Pastor Barbara Williamson 

Lost and Found 
 
Ula Hicks 
(219) 938-5671 
 

Church Website 
scchurch.us  

Bulletin Items 
Andrea Saunders   alsize12@yahoo.com     (The deadline for submitting bulletin items is Monday) 

    THANK YOU FOR YOUR OFFERINGS  

        We will update you on giving during future town hall meetings.                          

Announcement Bulletin 
of 

The Shepherd’s Community Church 

10 W. 150th Street  

Harvey, IL  60426 

Our mission statement -  
"We strive to be a spiritually sound, friendly and nurturing fellowship;  

using our gifts to serve our neighbor, proclaim the gospel  
and promote reconciliation."  

Sunday September  20, 2015                   

KEEP THE FELLOWSHIP HALL CLEAN   
We ask that you make yourself a committee of one in cleaning up behind yourself and 
your family after snacks and fellowship in the Fellowship Hall.  Make sure to wipe up spills 
and pick up and properly dispose of plates, cups, napkins and other items.  If food is 
dropped on the table or floor, pick it up or use the sweeper to clean up food dropped on 
the floor. Shepherd’s members serve as our custodial staff, so let us all do our share to 
keep the Fellowship Hall and all of the Church as clean as possible.   
 
SNACK DONATION SCHEDULE   
Snacks will be served on the 1

st
 & 3

rd
 Sundays of the month.   On the 1

st
 Sundays, dona-

tions are welcome from members with last names beginning in letters A-L.  On the 3
rd

 
Sunday donations are welcome from members with last names beginning with letters   M-
Z.  Cookies and drinks will be served on the 2

nd
 & 4

th
 Sundays and donations of these 

items are always welcome to support those Sundays.  Thank you for your donations to 
this time of snacks and fellowship. “If many will give just a little, we will have more than 
enough.”  


